Tracey Bates

From: @nottscc.gov.uk>

Sent: 10 September 2019 08:03

To: Lisa Hughes

Subject: RE: 15/01295 - Springfield Development

Hi Lisa,

Thanks for letting us have site of the draft.

Just one tweak needed, please see below:-

"I have spoken to colleagues at Nottinghamshire County Council regarding your request for a meeting. They have advised that they are more than happy to hold meetings with local groups etc. where this will contribute to the outcome(s) of a development. However In view of the planning application having been determined as well as the conditions, relating to surface water, having been approved, it is not considered that a meeting would add value at this stage."

Thanks



From: Lisa. Hughes@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk

Sent: 06 September 2019 15:18

To:

Subject: RE: 15/01295 - Springfield Development

Hi

Attached a copy of the letter. If you would like to have a read of it and let me know if you have any comments before I send it out, I'd be grateful. Happy for you to suggest changes.

Kind regards

Lisa

From: @nottscc.gov.uk>

Sent: 05 September 2019 09:02

To: Lisa Hughes < Lisa. Hughes@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk >

@nottscc.gov.uk>;

@nottscc.gov.uk>

Subject: 15/01295 - Springfield Development

Hi Lisa,

You have asked for our comments on the letter you have received from Southwell Town Council. I apologise for the delay in replying .

In our Lead Local Flood Authority (LLFA) role as Statutory Consultee we have provided our comments and thoughts on the planning application throughout the application process and have complied with our statutory duties. The comments provided are based on the application's position within the planning process at that time and are an

accurate reflection of our views regarding the effectiveness of the surface water proposals for the site and their compliance with the required design standards. "

With reference to the visibility splays, this has been a matter that has had some complexity due to claims regarding the ownership of land in the vicinity of the access. As a result the access has been redesigned. The report to the your Planning Committee on the 23rd July included the latest comments from the Highway Authority with respect to the available visibility splay for the revised design. The Highway Authority's response to you dated the 3rd June stated that: -

'The submitted access drawing shows the following visibility splays which have previously been deemed acceptable by the Highway Authority:

- 2.3m x 43 m to the right/east
- $2.3m \times 29m$ (or $2.0m \times 43m$) to the left/west.

Representation has been received to suggest that, in practice, these splays are not achieved. On the contrary they have been reviewed and found to measure 2.3m x 43m in both directions.. The conclusion is that the visibility splays are safe and acceptable.

The letter from the Town Council raises concerns regarding the speed and volumes of traffic on Halloughton Road. In planning terms the national guidance on such matters states that a planning application should only be refused on highway grounds if there is a road safety issue or if the calmative impacts of the increased traffic is 'severe' There is no definition of 'severe' given. As the Highway Authority reported on the 3rd June that the visibility splays were 'safe and acceptable' then the access is deemed to be safe in the planning process. Whilst there may be an increase in vehicle numbers using Halloughton Road, the increase cannot, through national experience of the Planning Inspectorates reports, be evidenced as being 'severe' as set out in national planning guidance. If there are issues related to speeding vehicles then this is a matter of enforcement.

Please contact me if you need any further information.



Group Manager Planning
Place Department
Nottinghamshire County Council
County Hall
Nottingham NG2 7QP

Tel **0115**

@nottscc.gov.uk

The following message has been applied automatically, to promote news and information from Nottinghamshire County Council about events and services:

Not sure what to do with the kids during the summer holidays? Visit our <u>dedicated page</u> for ideas on how to keep them active and entertained! Don't forget to use #ExploreNotts on your social media posts to help us highlight great things to do across the county.

Emails and any attachments from Nottinghamshire County Council are confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by replying to the email, and then delete it without making copies or using it in any other way. Senders and recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 2018 and the Freedom of Information Act 2000, the contents may have to be disclosed in response to a request.

Although any attachments to the message will have been checked for viruses before transmission, you are urged to carry out your own virus check before opening attachments, since the County Council accepts no responsibility for loss or damage caused by software viruses.

You can view our privacy notice at: https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/global-content/privacy

Nottinghamshire County Council Legal Disclaimer.

Visit the new Newark and Sherwood District Council website www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk



...or scan me

Note:

This message and any attachments are for the named persons use only. It may contain sensitive or protectively marked material up to OFFICIAL (SENSITIVE) and should be handled accordingly. No confidentiality or privilege is waived or lost by any mistransmission. If you receive this message in error, please immediately delete it and all copies of it from your system, destroy any hard copies of it and notify the sender. You must not, directly or indirectly, use, disclose, distribute, print, or copy any part of this message if you are not the intended recipient. Whilst every endeavour is made to ensure that any attached files are virus free, we would advise that a check be performed before opening.

NEWARK AND SHERWOOD DISTRICT COUNCIL and any of its subsidiaries each reserve the right to monitor all e-mail communications through its networks. Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, except where the message states otherwise and the sender is authorized to state them to be the views of any such entity. Newark and Sherwood District Council accepts no liability for any personal views expressed.

Senders and Recipients of email should be aware that, under the General Data Protection Regulation and the Freedom of Information Act 2000 the contents may have to be disclosed in response to a request.

Any personal information that that you provide in response to this email, or in any other communication with the Council will be processed in accordance with our responsibilities under data protection legislation. For further details please see our website for our Privacy Notice http://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/yourcouncil/privacy/

Newark and Sherwood District Council Legal Disclaimer.

Thank You.

